

"Prove to us...

From Naima <naima9alma@gmail.com>

Date Thu 3/27/2025 2:37 PM

To Dominic J. Sisneros <djsisneros@santafecountynm.gov>

Cc Hank Hughes https://www.com/space-2 Hank Hughes https://www.com/space-2 Hank Hughes https://www.com/space-2 Scale canilla M. Bustamante cbustamante@santafecountynm.gov>; Lisa Cacari Stone cacaristone@santafecountynm.gov>; Brad Call dcall@santafecountynm.gov>; Jacob Black jblack@santafecountynm.gov>; Jacob Black jblack@santafecountynm.gov>; Jacob Black jblack@santafecountynm.gov>; Jacob Black jblack@santafecountynm.gov>; Jacob Black <a href="https://www.com/space-2

Warning:

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

...that we have nothing to worry about."

Dear Sirs and Madames,

Here is yet more deeply disturbing information you should not fail to take seriously.



Heavy metals found in dust miles from Moss Landing battery fire nbcbayarea.com

Dear Representatives,

For two years I have followed the AES/County situation and have written numerous times, never receiving acknowledgement or responses. I long ago lost my trust in my County representatives to hold the health and safety of Santa Fe County's people and environment in appropriate regard. Yet I persist in calling upon you to step up and deny AES their permit to build this unwelcome and frightening industrial scale lithium ion battery storage facility near our beautiful residential communities. To allow it endangers us all.

There is so much evidence that it is unconscionable that those who work for the County, who are entrusted with making decisions which could actually have life and death consequences to hundreds of people, have done next to nothing to demonstrate good faith and actual human concern for our health and safety.

Please do not place corporate interests above us all. (A reminder, also, that PNM has publicly acknowledged that we live in a HIGH FIRE RISK region due to years of extended drought and very

dangerous winds as well as INADEQUATE fire response personnel and equipment). Not to mention water!

Already insurance companies are denying residents home insurance (or raising rates exponentially) even without this risky facility (I refuse to call it a "solar farm "....it is the furthest thing from a FARM, and calling it that is just the Corporation's greenwashing. We are not that stupid). Please take your responsibility seriously and make sure this type of facility is situated in a place far from our communities. As you know, New Mexico has multiple areas that would be much more suitable from a public health and safety perspective. Yes, we need renewable energy but we do not need it where it becomes a threat to life and well being.

Naima Shea 4 Baya Ct. Santa Fe, NM 87508

Sent from my iPad